
 

 

 
MEETING LOG 

 
SUBJECT: ASTM F.15.42 Subcommittee Meeting – Storage Ottoman Scope Sub Task Group 

FY 24 OP PLAN ENTRY: [Not on the FY24 Op Plan] 

DATE OF MEETING: 3/21/2024 

LOCATION OF MEETING: Virtual 

CPSC STAFF FILING MEETING LOG: Priscilla Verdino 

FILING DATE: 3/22/2024 

CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Priscilla Verdino 

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Contact ASTM for list of attendees 

 
Summary of Meeting: 
The scope sub task group met to discuss which items should be included in the proposed new standard for 
“Residential Furniture and Furnishings used for Storage - Equipped with Lids”. The group continued to discuss 
further refinements to the scope of the draft standard. It was agreed that plastic storage bins, items primarily 
intended for sleep and end tables/coffee tables would not be part of the standard. To exclude items like end 
tables and coffee tables a minimum height of around 20 inches was discussed. It was stated that most 
ottomans currently on the market are equal to or less than 20 inches but that a market survey would be 
conducted. The continuous storage space of the toy standard will be used as a reference for a minimum 
dimension for inclusion in the scope.  
 
At the next sub task group meeting the task group will review a more refined draft of the scope. 
 
Next Steps: 
The next sub task group meeting will be in April. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


